Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association

Board Meeting Minutes 5/8/2006
I. Call to order

Mark Soppi called to order the regular meeting of the Woods of Wayne Homeowners Association Board Meeting at 7:35 P.M. on May 8, 2006 at Mark Soppi’s house.
II. Roll Call & Approval of Prior Meeting Minutes
The following persons were present: 

Armin Birkholz

Bob Reed
Mark Soppi

Pat Selvagio

Arnie Hetzel

Mario Conte


Jennifer Donatelli


Patty Orbin

The following persons were absent: 



Roger Orban
Donna Gaffin 

Joe Connelly

III. Approval of minutes from last meeting  -  A motion to approve previous minutes was made and passed.
IV. Treasurer’s report  -  Patty Orbin - presented the ’06 P & L and Balance Sheet to date. Invoices for association dues have been sent. There was discussion on how to handle unpaid dues. A motion was made and carried to send a letter stating we will take legal action to collect fees of members with long overdue balances. We will investigate the possibility of collecting legal fees and increasing late fees for members that require such action.
V. Committee Reports

a. Architectural Review – There was discussion on establishing a construction bond for any jobs that require the transportation of heavy equipment on WOW streets. Mario will check to see if we can use same bond as city to protect any damage to streets. The electric line on lot 31 for our street lamp must be lowered. 
b. Communications – Updated minutes will be posted. 
c. Landscape – Vacant lots must be mowed by 5/14. Arnie will contact anyone not mowed by 5/10 and notify them. The fine will be $125. Arnie will also notify lot 27-28-29 owners that weeds inside silt fence must be cut and if construction is not planned within 60 days silt fences must be removed.
d. Front Entrance Way – Arnie presented 6 bids for landscaping and signs.  In an effort to make bids comparable, Arnie generated an equalized table, adjusting prices to reflect similar work. Creative Concepts was chosen as the preferred company. They are the only company that would do both signs and plantings. Arnie will check their references and contracts. If they will change specifications and perform work  for $50,000 or less, the board will vote to award them the contract by email.
e. Roads – Next chair needs to get quotes for crack repair and complete work before winter. 
f. Ponds – Electrical permits have been issued. A plat survey is needed for pond lots. Treatment of ponds will begin in May. Bids to repair culverts will be sought. 
VI. Old Business Joe Salas is getting some surveys done to identify drainage problems. A motion was made and passed to get bids for fixing the culverts. This is the responsibility of the pond chair. 
VII. Adjournment – Mark Soppi adjourned the meeting at 9:30.

VIII. Minutes submitted by:  Bob Reed

